AGENDA COUNCIL WORKSHOP AUGUST 18, 2016 5:30 P.M.

- (1) Review council meeting agenda.
- (2) Request to block off Blondeau St. between 3rd and 4th on September 5, 2016, September 17, 2016 and October 2, 2016. (Letter attached).
- (3) Request to hold Zombie Walk on October 14, 2016 (Email attached).
- (4) Request to allow alcohol in Rand Park Rand Park Pavilion Commission.

KEOKUK LABOR FRATERNAL COUNCIL

301 Blondeau Street, Keokuk, IA 52632

July 29, 2016

Mayor Tom Marion 415 Blondeau Street City Office Keokuk. IA 52632

Dear Mayor Marion,

Labor Day is soon approaching and the Keokuk Labor Fraternal Council is preparing the activities for Labor Day.

Therefore, we would like permission from the city to block off Blondeau Street between Third and Fourth street.

We would also like to use thirteen picnic tables from the city.

In addition to Labor Day, we would like permission to block off Blondeau Street between Third and Fourth Street for the following events.

On September 17th Iron Workers Local 577 will be having their Pinning Ceremony Of their apprentices who have finished their apprenticeship. They would like to have a family event using Blondeau Street to set up bouncy houses and other kid activities. The hours will be from 7:00 A,M to 7:00 P.M

And October 2nd the Iowa Firefighters Local 568 will be having their MDA Fundraiser and want to have a bag tournament on Blondeau Street for the biggest part of the day. The hours are from 9:00 A.M. to 9:00 P.M.

We would also like to use six picnic tables for each of these events.

As always we appreciate your support. Thank you again.

Jatial Makoney

Respectfully,

Patrick Mahoney Labor Day Chairman

Barb Barnes

From:

Jodi S. Cook < jcook@scciowa.edu>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 16, 2016 3:13 PM

To:

Barb Barnes

Subject:

SCC Keokuk Zombie Walk 2016

Helio,

Once again, we ask the city to approve our request to hold the following event at Estes Park (I have contacted the county for the use of the park) from 4 PM to 8 PM on 10/14/16.

Keokuk Zombie Walk!

Here are the details:

Southeastern Community College South Campus Drama Club would like to sponsor our fourth annual Zombie Walk open to the public! Our event has been a smashing success with nearly 100 participants and more than 150 spectators! This year's would continue our philosophy: Performance Art is presented through an individual's (or individuals') body as a display of artistry to an audience, much like mimes or current Flash Mobs. Considered performance art, Zombie Walks are becoming increasingly popular every year in urban areas. Participants create a visual canvas of their bodies and then perform as a group. A basic search of the Internet would demonstrate vast amounts of legitimate news articles and video of this particular performance art (Zombie Walks).

Those who attend this event would arrive in appropriate Zombie garb at Estes Park up to one hour before the contest and the walk would follow (south side of the sidewalk down Main Street to 3rd, up to 7th street and return back to Estes Park).

Logistics:

Keokuk Zombie Walk
Sponsored by SCC South Campus Drama Club
Friday, October 14, 2016
6 p.m. Zombie Costume Contest (5:00 pm Registration)
Walk following the contest
Estes Park at 5th and Main Street
Keokuk, Iowa

Just like prior years, there is no entry fee, although we are collecting nonperishable items for the food pantry. Several prizes will be awarded, including one grand prize winner lumbering away with \$100 for Best Overall Zombie walk, moan, and look. Everyone is invited to attend – the event is held to <u>raise awareness for the Arts at SCC South Campus and donations and sponsorships are welcomed</u>.

Thank you!

Jodi Cook English, Literature, Drama, and Film Instructor South Campus Drama Club Advisor jcook@scciowa.edu



335 Messenger Road Keokuk IA 52632 319-313-1950